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SENATE COMMUNITY AFFAIRS REFERENCES COMMITTEE INQUIRY INTO HEPATITIS C AND BLOOD SUPPLY, SECRETARIAT’S REQUEST FOR ADDITIONAL INFORMATION, 25 MAY 2004
The Secretariat sought information on haemovigilance strategy:  

The Stephen Review (Review of the Australian Blood Banking and Plasma Product Sector, 2001) recommended the establishment of a national haemovigilance scheme and that it be developed as part of the national approach to improving patient safety led by the Australian Council for Safety and Quality in Health Care (ACSQHC) and that the ACSQHC and the National Blood Authority provide Australian health ministers with a detailed plan of the scheme (Stephen Review pp. 124-27).  
Could you please provide the Committee with details on what response has been made to this recommendation?
The Stephen review noted that establishment of a national haemovigilance system in Australia, to monitor untoward transfusion-related events in hospitals, should be considered (a) within an agreed policy framework and (b) part of the broader developments in patient safety in hospitals.  

The overall policy and funding framework for the national blood sector was agreed and implemented on 1 July 2003.  They are thus in their first operational year.  The new arrangements include joint national blood sector policy-making and funding by the Australian, State and Territory Governments, and the establishment of the National Blood Authority.  There is a Jurisdictional Blood Committee (JBC) comprising senior officials from the Australian, State and Territory health authorities; to provide advice to ministers.  The JBC is a standing committee of the Australian Health Ministers’ Advisory Council.

To support future decisions on a national haemovigilance system, the Department of Health and Ageing organised for options to be developed for a national haemovigilance system.  This work has been considered by the JBC.

Given the on-going work by the Australian Council for Safety and Quality in Health Care (ACSQHC) and others to improve patient safety in the health care sector, the JBC determined that there was further work to be done on drawing together the lessons to be learned from existing Australian safety and quality initiatives.  Accordingly work is under way with the ACSQHC to synthesise information from these initiatives, in accordance with the comments referred to above from the Stephen Review concerning the importance of the broader developments in improving hospital patient safety.  

